SHNA Board Meeting / 22 June 2010

MINUTES

The minutes of the last board meeting were not voted on as the secretary was not present. June's meeting minutes were taken by Carol and Kim.

ATTENDANCE

Sally Miley, Kim McBride, Bill Fitzpatrick (for 1/2), Carol Glaser, Amy Nickles

5209 LMD

John Grefsheim, owner of house at 5209 and his builder Michelle Acker of Acker Builders, Inc. proposed the demolition of existing home and construction of new house. The house will be single story and 1,500 sq ft. A 10' variance was requested on the lake side. The home will be 35' from the lake with a 6' deck extending towards the lake. Concern was raised over the new home being raised up 4 1/2 feet.


4942 LMD
Mr. Baumann/Schwichtenberg, owner of 4942 Lake Mendota Dr. (Capital Builders, Inc) proposed the demolition of existing home and construction of new house. The house will be a 2 story (street side) and 3 story (lake side) home. He stated that the house would be 35' tall. When ceilings were added up (9', 10' and 8') the height did not sound correct. The owner will confirm this. We also asked for ratio of land to house which he will also confirm. He is asking for a variance to the lakeshore setback requirement. His neighbor to the right is set back further than is required which he feels adversely affects his median setback. The owner is also asking for permission from the SHNA board to reduce the notification period from 60 to 40 days.


[Second half of minutes from handwritten notes]


TREASURER'S REPORT / Bill Fitzpatrick

The treasurer's report was presented and approved. Some discussion: money for vegetative management plan (VMP); should be increased from $679.00.

TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT / Jackie

· Good turnout for meeting on University Ave.

· Lively discussion on ped tunnel and left turns. Some neighbors and businesses want to fight for the tunnel; our representatives not so enthusiastic;

· Left turns -- neighborhood not as enthusiastic but continuing discussion about Norman Way intersection;

· Presentation is on city web site;

· Discussion about doing it in two stages (2011/2012);

· Planners promised to explain why most of our suggestions are not addressed;

· Next meeting is July 12.

ERDMAN UPDATE / Sally Miley

The issue is the timeline; meeting this coming Thursday.


NEXT MEETING: Thursday, July 8, 7p

